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Relieving Principal’s Report

Dear Parents, Carers and Students,

As we continue to embrace the new school year, I am excited to share some 

highlights and upcoming events.

Firstly, I want to extend my congratulations to all our students who participated in 

the recent GPS Competitive Swimming Carnival. It was fantastic to see our students 

showcase their skills and sportsmanship. A special shout out to those who achieved 

personal bests and made it through to the Clarence District Swimming Carnival. 

We had nearly 100 students audition for positions for our junior and senior dance 

ensemble tryouts, which speaks volumes about the talent and enthusiasm within 

our school. Congratulations to all who had a go and to those who made it into the 

ensembles. We look forward to seeing your creativity and passion shine in the 

upcoming performances.

Recently, our school community participated in the ‘Safe On Socials’ program, 

which provided valuable insights into ensuring our students' safety in the digital 

world. The sessions were well-received by students and staff alike, emphasising the 

importance of responsible online behaviour and equipping our community with the 

tools to navigate social media safely. We believe that fostering a safe online 

environment is crucial for our students’ well-being and we are committed to 

promoting positive digital citizenship.

I would also like to remind all parents about our upcoming “Meet and Greet the 

Teacher” session, scheduled for Tuesday, 25th February. This is a wonderful 

opportunity for parents to connect with our teaching staff, learn more about our 

school and engage in meaningful conversations about your child’s education. I 

strongly encourage all parents to attend and take part in this important event. 

Please note this is not a parent/teacher interview. Parent/teacher interviews will be 

held later in the term.

Have a great weekend!

Warm regards,

Nick Campbell

Relieving Principal



Grafton Public School P&C – 

Note from the President

A big welcome to 2025 on behalf of the P&C.

Our first meeting of the year was held on Tuesday, 11th February at the Infants Campus. 
P&C meetings are a great opportunity to learn about what's happening at Grafton Public 
School and to have input on how we can make our school community strong and 
supportive. At Tuesday's meeting we covered:
- The upcoming opening of the new school hall
- The new Berry Street Education Model being implemented by teachers
- School swimming carnival 
- Staffing changes for 2025; and
- Planning for our major fundraiser of 2025 - a Trivia Night on Saturday, 14 June at GDSC 
- save the date!

At our next meeting we'll be discussing potential school improvement projects the P&C 
can help fund; sourcing donations for our Easter raffle; our Trivia Night and determining 
a new policy for how we provide sports grants. These grants provide financial support to 
families of students travelling for sporting or academic events. Going forward these 
grants will likely be done by application - more details to come.

Please feel free to come along to the next meeting on Tuesday, 11 March at 5:30pm in 
the Library on the Primary Campus. Kids welcome! 

Please email P&C Secretary, Bec Milligan, on gpspandcsecretary@gmail.com if you need 
more information.

Duncan McKimm
Grafton Public P&C President

mailto:gpspandcsecretary@gmail.com


Our GPS Swimming Carnival was held on 
Monday for competitors only at the 
new Grafton Olympic Pool. What a 

fabulous venue, we can't wait until next 
year when we can take all the students 

down for a traditional carnival.
There were some sensational results. 

Champion House: Lobban
Champion Relay House: Notaras

Junior Champions: Edie and Wyatt
11 Year Champions: Millie and Travis

Senior Champions: Elliana and Carson
MC Champion: Charlie

Swimmers of the Carnival: Elliana and 
Carson

GPS SWIMMING CARNIVAL RESULTS



Important Messages



Attention - Parents and Carers of Year 3 and Year 5 students,

The National Assessment Program - Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) is a point in time 
assessment of literacy and numeracy skills. Each year students in Years 3 and 5 

participate in tests for writing, reading, conventions of language (spelling, grammar and 
punctuation) and numeracy.

NAPLAN tests are just one part of our school learning assessment program and 
questions are primarily based on knowledge, understanding and skills gained from the 

prior year of schooling. In preparation for NAPLAN 2025, our school will undertake 
activities to help students to become familiar with the format and functionality of the 
online tests. These activities are not an assessment of student ability and will not be 

marked.

Students and parents can access the public demonstration site -
https://www.nap.edu.au/online-assessment/public-demonstration-site to familiarise 
themselves with NAPLAN and the types of questions and tools available. Excessive 

preparation for NAPLAN is not required nor recommended.

It is important to understand that this is a point in time assessment of literacy and 
numeracy skills and that your child's classroom teacher is assisting and supporting them 

in readiness for NAPLAN.

We would like to remind you that it is important that students attend school and are on 
time on the scheduled assessment dates unless they are suffering from illness or injury.

Students will be participating in assessments on the following dates

Wednesday 12th March Morning Session - Writing Year 3 and Year 5
Monday 17th March Morning Session - Reading Year 3 and Year 5

Tuesday 18th March Morning Session - Conventions of Language Year 3 and Year 5
Wednesday 19th March Morning Session Numeracy Year 3 and Year 5

If you have any questions regarding NAPLAN, please contact your child's classroom 
teacher.

NAPLAN 2025

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nap.edu.au%2Fonline-assessment%2Fpublic-demonstration-site&data=05%7C02%7CSelina.OLoughlin1%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C05825f860cc148d580d208dd514c62a2%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638756110697979669%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=MX7Dy5cywvZr7Nj17ZQhpI1nWHb7J9RFgu6bC2uSqaQ%3D&reserved=0
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COMMUNITYNOTICES



Tell us where safer crossings are needed to support kids walking and 
riding to schools in Grafton. The survey has been re-opened and gives a 
chance for parents to have a say. Please respond by February 24th.
This survey is for parents, secondary school students and teachers 
going to schools in Grafton, to inform the design of future crossings.
The surveys has been developed by Clarence Valley Council’s 
consultant for this project, Sidelines Traffic. No personal information is 
requested.

Link to survey

COMMUNITYNOTICES

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsurvey.websurveycreator.com%2Fs.aspx%3Fs%3D19b64fc4-7ee2-44d2-b62b-ecdce05ce318&data=05%7C02%7CSelina.OLoughlin1%40det.nsw.edu.au%7C5eb89cc8227347d0d38808dd47031783%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C638744800839053501%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=P7a3d0Ti5twjoaAxcPzRHg%2BnHIJ4GyzRV%2FUg%2BspVbp0%3D&reserved=0
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